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Bill Type and Number:    Ordinance   2017-149
Sponsor: Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: February 28, 2017
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU; F
Date of Analysis: March 3, 2017
Type of Action: Appropriation; CIP Amendment
Bill Summary: The ordinance appropriates $425,000 from the Drainage System Rehabilitation Project to the Herschel Street Culvert Project to provide funding to complete the Herschel Street Culvert Replacement Project, as initiated by B.T. 17-067; it amends the 2017-2021 five-year Capital Improvement Program, approved by 2016-505-E, to decrease funding for the project entitled “Drainage System Rehabilitation” and increase funding for the project entitled “Herschel Street Culvert.”
Background Information: The Herschel Street culvert running southeast located between Pinegrove Avenue and Van Wert Avenue is failing.  The culvert is a corrugated steel plate arch pipe that is partially crushed, held up by a wooden pole at one end.  Some of the metal culvert has rusted away. Both headwalls are cracked and are held together by a mounted external steel bar.  The roadway shows distress with stress cracks and pothole patches.  The roadway has settled along the curbs, creating standing pockets of water.  The channel is choked with debris and sediment.  The proposed solution is to close the road, remove the failed culvert, and replace it with a precast box culvert.  The channel will be cleaned and stabilized.  New City Standard curb will be placed along with new curb inlets.  Sidewalks will be replaced on both sides of Herschel Street.  Replacement balustrades will attempt to match the existing balustrades.  This work has been coordinated with the Riverside Avondale Preservation Committee and the Historic Preservation Committee.  Coordination with JEA will be required to relocate the 10” water line running on the east side of Herschel.  AT&T has twin terra Cota multi-duct conduit that cannot be replaced.  AT&T will pay to have the duct bank supported during construction as well as any upcost by the contractor associated with avoidance of the AT& T utility.
Policy Impact: Public Works/Engineering and Construction Management
Fiscal Impact:  The ordinance appropriates $425,000.00
Analyst: Jackson
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